HSS Parent School Association Meeting Minutes

Monday, December 13, 2021 | 5:45 PM | psa@hsseg.com

Welcome and Call to Order
e Ms. Bogdanowicz called the meeting to order at 5:47 PM. Mr. Kosar led the opening
prayer.

PSA Fundraising Updates

o Ms. Leverone reported the Dine to Donate event on Thursday (12/2/21) at The Recovery
Sports Grill raised more than $200.

¢ Ms. Leverone reported Duck Donuts will deliver more than 80 dozen donuts to school on
Wednesday (12/15/21). Families should park and come to the front door at dismissal to
pick up their orders. This event raised more than $400.

e Ms. Leverone announced an all day Dine to Donate fundraiser on Tuesday (1/18/22) at
The Crisp Cannoli. Please save the date.

e Ms. Ayala reported HSS families picked up all Franny’s Farmhouse ornament orders.
HSS families have until Saturday (12/18/21) to decorate their ornaments and submit
their photos to her for a chance to win one of two gift baskets. Happy decorating!

¢ Ms. Bogdanowicz reported the next major fundraiser is the Read-a-Thon in March 2022.
We plan to put out a call for volunteers after the new year. In the interim, we researched
and vetted alternatives to Read-a-Thon.com, and identified a vendor that will allow the
school to retain significantly more funds. Details to follow in January 2022.

Action Items(s)
e The PSA Advisory Board will provide a more detailed budget update in January.

The Holiday Shop
o The Holiday Shop occurred on Wednesday (12/8/21). Thank you to our volunteers,
including Ms. Emily Heins (parent coordinator) and Ms. Connie Gicewicz (school
coordinator). The shop received positive reviews from families, and raised
approximately $800 for CONSERNS-U.

Yankee Trails — Santa’s Magical Express
e The event is scheduled for Thursday (12/16/21) at 6 PM. Ms. Sharp stated Yankee Trails
emailed ticket holders today to inform them about new COVID protocols. Mr. Kosar
offered the school could potentially provide COVID testing, if given enough lead time.

Action Items(s)
e Ms. Andrews will contact Yankee Trials to obtain clarification about the updated COVID
protocols and request a new event flyer to share with the school community.

Troy Area Catholic Schools — Snow Tubing
o Mr. Kosar’s counterparts from Sacred Heart and St. Jude reached out about
coordinating a snow tubing event at Willard Mountain in December. Each school will
contribute toward the cost of renting the mountain for up to three hours, and split the
proceeds from all ticket sales. Based on a lack of responsiveness from the venue, we
discussed tabling this event until January 2022.

Action Item(s)



e The PSA Board will work with Mr. Kosar to explore a date for this event.

Principal’s Quarterly Updates
e Mr. Kosar presented a detailed update and answered guestions on a variety of topics
including, but not limited to, specials and extracurriculars, family mass and the rosary, all
things COVID, and school accreditation.
e Going forward, Mr. Kosar will give this update quarterly.

Action Items(s) for HSS families

o Please review the Principal’'s Report attached to this email.

o IOWA testing results will be sent home next week. Please tell Mr. Kosar ASAP if you
think it would be helpful if he scheduled a (virtual) session to discuss how to read and
interpret these reports.

e Please consider whether you want the option to conduct future PSA meetings in person.
The virtual option will continue either way.

Closing Prayer and Adjournment
e Mr. Kosar led the closing prayer. We adjourned at 6:38 PM.

Next Meeting
Monday, January 10, 2022 at 5:45 PM

We hope to see you there!



